

TICKETS TO SECTIONALS for all members council meeting. The Central Ontario Secof town council were presented to Mayor Torn Hill by Georgetown Figure Skating Club president Ron Snow at Monday night's Alcott Memorial Arena.

tionals figure skating competitions take place from November 13 to 16 at the Gordon



SPREADING A LITTLE LIGHT is George Greta Lamb of Mary Street with her prize. Nowie of Alladin Lighting as he presents Mrs.

Mrs. Lamb's name was drawn at the fall fair.



DISTRICT GOVERNOR, GEOFFREY KING. The District Governor of the Rotary Club of Canada, Geoffrey King, (left), receives a warm welcome from the president of the Georgetown branch of the Rotary Club. Frank Allen, at a meeting held at the North Halton Golf and Country Club

### Missionaries' release welcomed

The news of the release of Canadian missionaries Norman and Joan Johnson from a Vietnamese prison late last week came as a great relief to the people of the Georgetown Milance Church.

Burlington, became freedom, missionaries to Viet Nam with The Christian and Missionary Alliance. Their captivity, which began in March of this year, ended when they and ten Thursday.

Alliance Church were involved Alliance Church. in regular prayer and were in close communication with

brought swift replies with assarances of his support in The Johnsons, formerly of securing the missionaries

state for external affairs, East tivity since 1962. No word on an immediate and thorough compatriots were released investigation of this case," Dr. The people of Georgetown Peter Ralph of the Georgetown

their MP Dr. Frank Philbrock among the congregation has been so strong that each fresh on behalf of the Johnsons. Letters to Dr. Philbrook news report about the missionales brings several elated calls from his people. The biggest question yet

unanswered is whether the released missionaries include "Through the secretary of three who have been in cap-Asia division, I have requested their fate has ever been released by the Vietnamese. Pastor Ralph hopes to have Philbrook reported to Paster the Johnsons speak to the congregation in the new year.

Pastor Ralph stated that

the prayer and letter support

### Camera club develops plans

The Halton Hills Camera Club has finally seen the dark! At this Thursday's meeting of the Halton Hills camera club

the group will meet to discuss the club. The Halton Hills the financial arrangements to recreation department has be made to outfit the per- authorized the use of the board

manent darkroom for use by room at Cedarvale as a workroom by the group.



## THE BOAR'S HEAD

Moore Park Plaze, Georgetown - 877-1811

REPEAT SPECIAL ---

LEAN GROUND CHUCK L. 99° 

Boar's Head Home-Made

... <sup>\$</sup>1.49 **HUNTER SAUSAGE** LOIN PORK CHOPS

New

Norval News

leaders for Guides

By Mrs. Dorothy McLean

Eleven girls were enrolled in the Norval Guides on Tuesday evening, October 28th in a special enrollment ceremony held in Norval Presbyterian Church.

Commissioner Barbara Neuman and mothers of the Guides were present for the special occasion.

Enrolled were: Nancy Maw. Melanie Cooper, Cindy Hunter, Laura Annable, Sharon Gainer, Maureen Hodgins, Peggy Mooten, Joanne Hunter, Tricia Adams, Michelle DuFour and Emma Morrow. Five Guides who are working for their hostess badges served tea and cookies following the ceremony.

The Norval Guides are fortunate in having new leaders this year. They are Captain Linda Adams, Lieutenant Rose Woodwarth, and Lieutenant Glenda Barton. There are 24 Guides which includes two girls yet to be enrolled.

Norval Brownies enjoyed a Hallowe'en party as guests of the 1st Pineview Brownies held in Hillcrest United Church recently.

The 50 Brownles enjoyed dunking for apples and other games of fun, the highlight being a Mexican games. A paper mache pumpkin full of candles was hung from the ceiling and the girls took turns hitting it with a stick to try to break it. All girls had a turn before the pumpkin broke spilling its contents on the floor. The Brownies scrambled after the candies until they were all picked up.

There are 27 girls attending the Norval Brownles with Mrs. Dianne Taylor as Brown Owl, Mrs. Shirley Johnson Tawny Owl, and Mrs. Isla McConnell as Woody Owl. Mrs. Barbara Neuman is Brown Owl of the 1st Pineview Brownies.

Seven new Brownies were enrolled into the Norval pack Monday evening. November 3rd.

Halloween in Norval was a very quiet evening this year. Not nearly as many children were out knocking on doors for their "trick or treat" as usual. Perhaps the cold weather stopped them from going as far as they usually go on their rounds of the homes. There were about 60 coatumed youngsters calling on the homes on Draper St. and about 30 visiting the homes at the east end of the village.

The teenagers were not up to their usual tricks of former years. A. few eggs and firecrackers were thrown at the main corner of the village early in the evening but by 9 p.m. everything was as quiet as an ordinary Friday evening.

A few of the children carried UNICEF boxes but they were more interested in receiving their own treat than a donation for UNICEF.

Lloyd Sedore of Shelbourne, formerly of Norval, died on Thursday October 30th. He Cemetery, Norval,

Saturday afternoon. The Sedere family lived in Norval during the 1950's when Mr. Sedore owned the service station in the middle of the

He is survived by his wife Hattle, daughters Lucille (Mrs. R. Ryal) Eather (Mrs. G. Hendry) and Hene (Mrs. K. Dale), and sons, Lloyd Jr., Dale, and Jeffery. He was predeceased by a son Carl.

Mrs. F. C. Shipp of Essex Ontario spent a few days recently visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Wilson in their past.

they were. George Smith won also made for the annual New the contest of guessing who everyone was, having the

arthritis she is in good health. Norval United Church couples Club enjoyed a Halloween party on Wednesday evening, October 29 held in the apple grading building at Gordon Laidlaw's.

new home, Mrs. Shipp will

celebrate her 90th birthday in

February. Except for a little

An excellent evening of games, relays, and fun was Betty Johnson were appointed dressed as a cow and Mary as a herdsman. Earl and Flora dressed as comics and kept

highest number of correct

evening of fun. During the business, plans were made for the church service to be put on by the Couples Club on Sunday, November 30th. Paul and

was buried in Hillcrest enjoyed by about 40, all to be in charge of planning the between 75 and 100 children dressed in excellent costumes. service, in place of a regular and teenagers enjoying a Jack and Mary Crawford November meeting it was supper of hotdogs, decorated won first prize, Jack was decided to attend the dance, as orange cup cakes, candles, a group, sponsored by the apples, and witches brew. Norval Community MacArthur also won a prize Association to be held in the Credit Valley Club on everyone busy guessing who November 28th. Plans were

## **Cutting meeting short**

Town council is attempting to cut down on the verblage that has gone hand in hand with council meetings in the

No longer will it be necessary for the names of movers and seconders of resolutions before council to be

Zeles RESTAURANT **BOOK EARLY FOR** SANTA BREAKFAST

Each Saturday 9 a.m. From Nov. 15th to Dec. 20th

MENU

**KIDDIES:** 

Bacon, 2 pancakes, butter & syrup Choice of kiddle beverage

\$109

**ADULTS:** 

2 slices bacon, 4 pancakes, butter & syrup, coffee or tea

Purchase Tickets and Book Early Only at the Information Desk

Santa will visit and talk to every child

Georgetown Market Centre

Annual grants for Guides? Town council decided that special circumstances can warrant groups such as the Girl Guldes receiving grants from the town. Councillor Ern Hyde questioned at Monday night's town council meeting a recommendation made the week before by the finance and personnel committee that a grant of \$500 be made to the Girl Guides of Haiton Hills to assist them in buying needed camping equipment. "I would suggest this is a first for us," commented Councillor Hyde in noting that normally individual groups requests for funding are more closely studied before approval is granted. Chairman of the personnel and finance committee Councillor Harry Levy, however, explained that the

THE STRESS TESTING GEAR at the Georgetown District Memorial Hospital, gets a daily workout as area doctors can now diagnose heart problem. Doctor Allister

MacIntosh with Elmer Lopick test the physical condition of hospital employee donated by Elks Lodge 540.

Derek Kennedy to demonstrate the unit.

# monitors stress

load of the heart was donated

by the Elks Lodge at an ap-

While conducting the tests

proximate cost of \$2,500.

Perhaps one of the most useful heart diagnostic tools is now in use at Georgetown District Memorial Hospital thanks to a donation made by the local Elks Lodge.

Doctors can now determine how the heart is functioning under physical stress, at rest and also (through the use of another piece of equipment) can measure the lung capacity of the patient.

Doctor A. E. MacIntosh administers these tests to patients on the advice of their family physician to evaluate heart-lung problems.

The test takes up to a halfan-hour and during that time all functions of the heart and respiratory system are monitored electronically for immediate comparison with known standards set by heart specialists.

A treadmill, calibrated in miles per hour (with speeds as high as 4.5 miles per hour) and with a fully adjustable gradient to increase the work

and make general observations regarding the patient's response to the physical strain caused by the A permanent strip is marked with notes on various stages of

the test for future reference by other doctors should consultation be necessary. Data for the ECG is obtained through electrodes placed on the patient's chest with the impulses transmitted to the receivers and the ECG unit

testing room. The spirometer can measure the patient's lung capacity and judge how much of the oxygen the lung is taking in is actually reaching the heart through the combined test.

located within the stress

Old methods of stress testing

doctors record an elecstandard of performance. trocardiograph strip, monitor "We run the patient to his blood pressure and heart rate maximum to determine how the heart is working" explained Dr. MacIntosh. "This

u.h as running up and down

itairs have been rendered

obsolete by this method which

lets doctors compare the

heart's response with a known

test will determine how physically fit the patient really Once the test is completed the rest cycle of the heart is also carefully observed for unusual signs of stress that

were not evident in the primary test. The "Crash cart" is also located at the test centre and contains all the necessary equipment to revive any patient that has become unconscious or is suffering from

a heart attack. Suspected heart problems can now be analyzed at the hospital without the necessity of a trip into the city for the same comprehensive test.

Year's Eve party. Norvat United Church Sunday School, Junior Choir An excellent lunch ended the and Teen Choir had a very enjoyable evening of fun, games and relays at a Halloween party held in the apple grading building at Gordon Laidlaw's on Thursday

> evening, October 30th. The evening started off with

SEIKO

No. 2W742-886.00. 17J, two-tone yellow/stainless steel berel, abony mirror

> LAYAWAY FOR XMAS NOW

dial, strap.

organizations, 'This should be **SAVE 10%** an on-going thing. Many other municipalities provide annual

ICWCLRY

GEORGETOWN MARKET PLACE PHONE 877-1230



grant was "purely for pur-

chase of camping equipment.

It's a one time only grant."

Councillor Roy Booth,

suggested that Halton Hills

should do as many other

municipalities do: give an

annual grant to local Boy

Scouts and Girl Guides

grants, why shouldn't we?"

be reviewed by the personnel

Advertising

serves by

informing.

Councillor Levy.

and finance committee, noted

Guidelines for handing out municipal grants are going to

Lest We Forget

Nov. 1st to 8th

REMEMBER TO WEAR A POPPY TO **HONOUR OUR FALLEN HEROES** 

Order of Service For Sunday November 9th, 1975

### GEORGETOWN

2:00 P.M. - Formation of Parade for Legion and all other organizations at the Legion Hall. Branch 120 Royal Canadian Legion, Pipe Band and Colour Party leading off.

2: 15 P.M. - Service at Remembrance Park. Placing of Wreaths, Reading of Honour Roll, and Service by The Georgatown Ministerial Association.

### GLEN WILLIAMS

12:30 P.M. - Service at the Glen Memorial, conducted by the Padre of Branch 120 The Rev. Peter Barrow.

